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Ironworkers Apprenticeship Training 
Local Union 584 

14712 E. Pine 
Tulsa, OK. 74116 

918-234-4980   FAX 918-234-4981 
 

 
October 26, 2005 
 
Mike White 
Executive Director 
Apprenticeship and Training 
1750 New York Ave. N.W. Suite 400 
Washington, D.C. 20006 
 
Dear Sir and Brother: 
 
My name is Harvey C. Swift. I am an Ironworker with Local 584, Tulsa, 
Oklahoma. I have been an Instructor in our Apprentice Program since 1998. This 
year will be the 3rd time for me to attend the Instructor’s Conference at USD. 
 
I wanted to take a moment of your time to applaud the vendors who attend the 
training course, in particular Applied Bolting and most specifically their 
representative, Christofer Curven. 
 
I am currently the Ironworker Superintendent on a project at the Sinclair Refinery 
in Tulsa. We are erecting the structural steel for a catalyst recirculation unit. The 
designer and engineer is U.O.P. out of Chicago. 
 
Chris, with Applied Bolting, has spent hours on the phone with me, not to 
mention the emails, research, faxes and other venues answering questions that 
the project has raised. He has been very accommodating and an enormous 
asset to me. The QC/QA men for both Sinclair and U.O.P. have been very 
impressed by the Ironworkers ability to supply them with accurate information 
and our ability to resolve problems both effectively and efficiently. A great part of 
our ability to do so has been due to Chris’s willingness to provide assistance. 
 
I wanted you to know how thankful I am, not only for the teaching skills and 
knowledge that I bring back to our JATC from USD, but also for the 
knowledgeable connections I gain as a result of meeting the vendors and 
learning what products they have to offer. 
 
Please share this with Applied Bolting and also let all of the other vendors know 
that their work is greatly appreciated. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
 
 
Harvey C. Swift 
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